Memorandum

From:
The BUSD Student Assignment Committee

October 20, 2001

To:
Members of the School Board &


Superintendent Michelle Lawrence

Background:

At our last presentation to the board on June 20th, 2001, the BUSD Student Assignment Committee (“the Committee”) concluded with the following four key points:

1. The Student Assignment Advisory Committee requests that it be allowed to reconvene in the fall to continue to assess the data collected and further study the assignment process. 

2. Improved communication between this committee and the School Board needs to be established around issues of desegregation in Berkeley schools, so that the Committee might ensure that its process and direction is informed and productive. 

3. The Student Assignment Advisory Committee would like to continue its identification of key measurable criteria with which to evaluate school site equity so that the Board has additional tools to monitor sites to help ensure that every child has equal access to a valuable educational experience.

4. The Student Assignment Advisory Committee would like to seek outside consultation and advice to aid us in the gathering and analyzing of data.  

Meetings This Fall:

In an effort to improve communication, we are writing to update the members of the BUSD School Board and Superintendent Lawrence of the Committee’s consensus on standing and next steps.  We have thus far met twice (October 9th and 16th) this academic year. Attached please find the minutes for our meetings, as recorded by Francisco Martinez.  Additionally, we have scheduled meetings through the end of November as follows:

October 23rd 
7:15 p.m. 
Berkeley Alternative High School

October 30th  
7:15 p.m. 
Berkeley Alternative High School

November 6th 
7:15 p.m.
Annex Conference Room

November 13th  
7:15 p.m. 
Berkeley Alternative High School

November 20th 
7:15 p.m.
Annex Conference Room

The intention of this aggressive schedule is to be able to formally report to you at your December 5th Board meeting.

Key Events Since Last June:

There have been two key events since our last report which potentially impact the direction of our work.  The first event is the availability of recent census information.  Some data is already available and the rest will be coming in the next few months.  One of the limitations that we encountered during our work last spring was the lack of reliable recent data.  The availability of the new census information gives us the ability to consider current demographic patterns in our city.  The exploration of these patterns could potentially lead to the development of  new alternative assignment plans.

The second, very sad, event was the decision made last month by the Third Appellate district in the Connerly v. State Personnel Board.  This decision appears to significantly change the legal landscape.

Request for Direction:

Given the significant events outlined above and our desire for improved communication between this committee and the School Board & Superintendent so that the Committee might ensure that its process and direction is informed and productive the Committee makes the following four requests & proposals:

1. The Committee requests that the Superintendent or the Board reevaluate and update the committee’s original charge (the original charge and mission are outline in the attached 10/9/01 minutes of the Committee).  The Committee feels that the original charge outlined unrealistic goals and expectations, as evidenced by the two presentations made to the Board in December, 2000 and June 2001.  The Committee members consistently found themselves unable to process data and statistics provided to them as no professional guidance was offered.  The work of actually creating a new student assignment plan, while preserving the goals of diversity as defined by the BUSD mission statement, has continued to allude us. Furthermore, the 

2. The Committee would like to propose that it prepare a statement and a platform from which the BUSD can begin its work in refining the student assignment plan and alligning it with current laws and practices.  We feel that our appropriate role is to serve as a voice for the concerns and goals of the greater Berkeley Public School community and to serve as a watchdog to assure that the changes to the plan that are made align with those concerns and goals.  We also feel that it is important to have a clear statement of values that articulate our communities expectations for diversity in our schools.

3. The Committee proposes that another public forum be held in the next 6 weeks, so the Committee can gather information from community members from which to establish this platform.  

4. The Committee requests the BUSD arrange for immediate assistance and advice from public school diversity experts who have offered their services to BUSD, namely  ().  The committee strongly desires the availability of this expertise.

Conclusion:

In light of significant events since our last formal report to the board, we are requesting that our outdated charter be updated, that the additional expertise needed by the committee be procured and that you affirm our direction of drafting a clear statement of community values before we move forward.

